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I N S I D E  T H I S        

I S S U E :   Dear Siblings in Christ: 
There is a new Sheriff in town! As you 

will read in the following pages of The StAnd, 
there are some exciting changes happening in 
our Nebraska Synod. (For a full report on these 
changes, please see the letter from Bishop 
Scott.) 

One of the changes coming our way is a 
monthly focus for all congregations of Nebraska 
Synod. This month, it is prayer. Now really, focusing on prayer should 
not be “new” to any of us. Prayer is one of the disciplines to which all 
who follow Jesus are called. But if you’re like me and have a busy 
schedule most days, prayer can be one of those things that can easily 
be neglected.  
 Martin Luther once said “I have so much to do this day that I will 
spend the first three hours in prayer.” That’s great for Brother Martin, 
but I don’t have that kind of time, nor do I have that kind of patience!
However, that doesn’t mean I am “off the hook” for not spending time 
in prayer, either. What it DOES mean is that I just get to work a little 
harder at making the time to do it. For me, taking a morning walk early 
in the morning is a great time to pray and think. Sometimes it’s taking 
a few moments in the afternoon to be still and look at the sky (I 
know…it sounds weird…but it is wonderfully centering when I actually 
do it). And of course, there are mealtime prayers and nighttime  
prayers, too. I think what matters isn’t HOW we pray or even HOW  
OFTEN. What matters MOST is that WE DO IT! 

You’ve heard me say many times that I do not think there is a 
“wrong way” to pray, except for maybe the harm of others. Otherwise, 
we can’t mess it up. Prayer is nothing more than having a conversation 
with God. Sometimes we speak and God listens, and sometimes God 

speaks and we listen, as Mother Teresa 
once said.  
 The following is a launchpad for 
your own reflection about your prayer 
life. This reflection is provided by the 
Synod: 
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 Prayer is the grounding for our relationship with God. From formal prayers offered in worship, 
prayers at meals, and fleeting moments of prayer, our lives are enveloped in prayer. In prayer, we both 
listen and share what is in our hearts and on our minds. We move, live, and serve in and out of our 
prayers. 
Questions to consider: 

▪    What is your big prayer at this time? 
▪    What is going on in the lives of your neighbor? How can you  
     pray for them? 
▪    Where will you GO and… grow your prayer life this month 

Prayer: Holy One, help me pause and engage in conversation with you this month and always. Amen. 
Suggested Song: Lord, Listen to Your Children Praying (ELW 752) 
 
Walking with you along The Way, 

Pastor Kim 

Pastor Kim is on vacation returning to the office on July 5.  If 
there is an emergency and you desire pastoral care while 
she is away, please contact Council President Gene Veburg, 
402-580-1018, to be connected to the pastor on call. 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO ATTENDED OUR FIRST FAITH, FAMILY, AND 
FOOD TRUCK NIGHT ON JUNE 14. 

  It was an evening of good food and great fellowship! 
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A Letter from Bishop Scott Johnson 
Jesus came and said to them, “All authority in heaven and on earth has been given to me. Go therefore and 
make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy  
Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything that I have commanded you. And remember, I am with you 
always, to the end of the age.” 
Matthew 28.18-20 
 
Dear friends in Christ, 
          Last spring, long before Synod Assembly, I picked up a copy of the book How To Lead When You 
Don’t Know Where You’re Going by Susan Beaumont. What seemed like an interesting leadership exercise 
before the Assembly became a much higher priority afterwards. Within that book, Beaumont lists six  
principles for discernment in liminal times that I’ve tried to practice in this first year as bishop. I’ve found 
principles 3, 4, and 6 to be especially important in this early time as bishop: 
 3. Discernment is a gift from God, mediated through the presence of the Holy Spirit. 
 4. Discernment is a discipline we practice. 
 6. Discernment unfolds in God’s time. 
I am not by nature a visionary leader: I’m one who prefers to build a vision collaboratively, particularly in 
this new call where so much is unfamiliar to me. So we have practiced the discipline of discernment in 
grounding our work together as a new staff.  
 Here are some key components that will mark how we work together with you in the immediate  
future: 
 ꞏ Nebraska Synod staff mission statement: The Nebraska Synod Staff accompanies and  
      empowers with Spirit-led joy, integrity, and accountability. 
   Synod staff strategic core values:  Leadership, Accompaniment, Interpretation. 
 ꞏ One Nebraska Synod staff team. The synod web page no longer lists staff under Mobility,  
          Discipleship, o Administration. While individual responsibilities continue to be divided according to  
    job description, skills, and expertise, we’ve shifted to processing more of the work we do as a whole 
          team, and we’ve found it gives us better understanding of how our diverse areas of responsibility fit 
          together and complement each other. 
 ꞏ One Nebraska Synod office.  Technology allows us to focus our work in ways that aren’t as  
          defined by geography as in the past, and our increasing emphasis on collaboration is more  
          effective when we can be in one place. We’ve closed the North Platte and Lincoln offices, with 
          thanks to First Lutheran in North Platte and Grace Lutheran in Lincoln for their gracious  
          hospitality in previous years. This will require us to be purposeful and strategic about how and  
          when we engage throughout the synod, and we’re working on those pieces as well. 
 ꞏ Category-based Mobility Process.  Staff working in mobility are centering their work in  
          categories: Pastor Heidi Wallace is working with congregations desiring to begin or continue some  
          sort of shared ministry; Pastors Greg Berger and Kristin Van Stee are working with congregations   
          seeking full-time solo or multi-staff needs, and Pastor Kathy Montira is working with rural, open 
          country, and outpost ministries which may be full-time or part-time.  
 ꞏ Faith Formation belongs to everyone.  Faith formation remains a priority in the Nebraska  
          Synod, but we believe it’s time to embrace a wider, more collaborative model where Synod staff   
          serve as partners and conveners (in line with our strategic core values of Leadership and 
          Accompaniment).  This will be an evolving, experimental process led by Deacon Sunni Richardson in 
          collaboration with youth ministry leaders throughout the Nebraska Synod. 

 
 
 
 
 

Continued    
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Letter from Bishop Johnson continued 

 
ꞏ    One Synod, One Church, Together. The future of the Nebraska Synod, and for the ELCA as 

a whole, will be marked by a growing practice of collaboration and a flattening of institutional 
structures.  The church always reflects the culture in which it lives, and we’ve been moving this 
way for quite a long time – what we’ve been working on since September 1st is just the next 
step in the evolution of the Nebraska Synod staff, and that evolution will continue long after my 
time as bishop has come and gone. We are not simply an association of congregations, but  

     rather one synod, one church, together.  
 
Thank you for the privilege of serving this call as bishop. I look forward to the many ways we will “Go 
and” be one synod, one church, together, in the year to come! 
  
Yours in Christ, 
Bishop Scott Johnson 

GO AND…LAUNCHES AT SYNOD ASSEMBLY 

June 5, 2023 

 

Ready, Set, Go! In the Great Commission, Jesus calls us to GO. We are taking those 
words to heart. 

 

At Nebraska Synod we launched our year-long focus to “Go 
And…” We invite you to be part of this call to GO! During 
Synod Assembly, we will lean in as God’s people called, 
gathered, and sent to “Go And…”. We kicked-off a year with 
12 intentional themes inviting you to pray; listen; share 
your story; serve with neighbors; ask; be honest; be  

present; rest; have the conversation; be intentional; tell the 
story; and be the church. 

 

Each month, the Synod Staff will provide an introduction to the theme, along with  

reflection questions, a prayer, and suggested hymn or worship songs. Resources will 
be available for download and can be utilized for bulletin inserts, newsletters, worship 
slides, or social media posting. Resources will be shared on the synod website so that 
you can utilize them in your Bible Studies, Adult Forums, Faith Formation discussions, 
discipleship reflections at home, and more. There is a wealth of ideas out there!  

Co-create with us this year by sharing your ideas and experiences. We learn from each 
other and your idea may be just what someone else is looking for. Share how you are 
engaging with these themes and help inspire others to Go and…! Send your  

information to goand@nebraskasynod.org. Together, all 90,000 of us, will be focused 
on responding to Christ’s sending in the Great Commission, to GO and…, and to really 
live out the joy and hope of Pentecost! 
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M I N I S T R Y  O F  T H E  M O N T H  F O R J U L Y :  

A C T I V I T I E S  A N D  M E M B E R  N E W S  A T  
S T .  A N D R E W ’ S  

This month we are asking the congregation to bring bingo prizes for the residents of 
COUNTRY HOUSE RESIDENCE FOR MEMORY CARE.  Memory House provides care for 
those with Alzheimer’s disease and related types of dementia. Suggested prizes are small 
snack bags of: 
 Pretzels or chips, crackers, cookies, candies or trail mix 
 Fidget toys 
 Decorated socks with pictures, designs, etc. 
 Small cute stuffed animals 
 Other knick knacks appropriate for those with memory loss. 

These items will be going to the Country House on Pine Lake & 84th Street to enrich the 
experiences of the residents and bring enjoyment to their days. 

MOVIE NIGHT! 
 

Please join us on Sunday, July 9, at 6:30pm to watch “The Imitation Game”, a 2014  
American historical drama about English mathematical genius and computer pioneer Alan 
Turing and his attempt to crack the German Enigma code during World War II. You won’t 
want to miss the telling of this epic true story!   

Bring a lawn chair and a beverage, if you wish; the popcorn will be provided. 

OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY SURROUNDS: 

—- the Family of Pam Hahn who died on June 12. Pam was the daughter of our friend, 
Dolores Hahn, who passed away several years ago. 
 
May God enfold this family with love and light, and give them hope and comfort through the promise of 
eternal life in Christ Jesus our Lord.   

                            

CONGRATULATIONS 
to Carlie Bates and Paul  

Riley who were married at 
St. Andrew’s on June 3. 

CONGRATULATIONS to Barb Foley, Anna Schundrenko, and Ann Maul on the birth 
of a great-granddaughter and great niece! Sophia Grace was born on June 17 and was 
6 pounds and 1 ounce. Everyone is doing great!  

Thanks be to God for a healthy baby girl! 
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  WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY FOR JULY is Session Two: “Tangible Salvation Now”.  Ruth Circle will 
meet on July 10 at 7:00pm. Rebecca Circle will meet July 13 at 9:30am. All women are welcome! 

THE NEXT “SAVED TO SERVE” OPPORTUNITY IS AUGUST 4-6 AT MOSAIC  
BETHPHAGE VILLAGE. The cost is $39 for lodging and the meals. Registration forms are at the 
Connection Center or at nswowebmaster.sixsite.com/welca 
 
Plan to attend the WELCA State Convention, October 6-8, at Carol Joy Holling Camp. 

Quilters meet every Tuesday from about 9am to 12 noon. Do join the quilters on Tuesday 
mornings to put quilts together. No sewing ability is required. 

Dominoes anyone? Come to church on July 17 at 1:00 p.m. for fun and  
fellowship! The ability to match numbered tiles is helpful. You don’t need to 
bring dominoes as other members share theirs. 

CHURCH NIGHT:  Please join us 

on July 12 from 5-7pm for “Faith, 
Family, and Food Trucks”, an evening 
of food and fellowship. MotorFood 
will be in our south parking lot  
providing an opportunity to purchase 
some delicious food. Please ask your 
friends and neighbors to join us! 
(Our Youth Group will be selling  
cookies for dessert!) 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW! 

St. Andrew’s is going to the 
dogs—The Saltdogs!! Join us for 
a game on Tuesday, August 1! 
The game begins at 7:05pm. It 

is “Triple Play Tuesday, meaning if you bring 3  
non-perishable food items for the Lincoln Food  
Pantry, you get a free ticket! AND it’s Teachers  
Appreciation Night, too! 

THANK YOU NOTES TO ST.  
ANDREW’S READERS FROM  
STUDENTS AT MEADOW LANE 
SCHOOL: 

  

DEAR ST. ANDREW’S 
Thank you for all of your blessings!  And  
support after all these years! 
    Mady Banitt 
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THE 35TH ANNUAL QUILT AUCTION WILL BE HELD AT CAROL JOY  
HOLLING CAMP ON SATURDAY, JULY 29. 

 
The auction will take place from 9am-5pm.  A lunch will be served from 
11:30-1:30: $8 for adults and $4 for children ages 4-12 and free for  

children 3 and under. Go to CJHCenter.org/quilt-auction for more information.   
 The quilts shown below will be donated to the auction by St. Andrew’s 
quilters: 

 
 

At the suggestion of the Youth Group, a parking spot at St. Andrew’s was 
auctioned off to the highest bidder. CONGRATULATIONS TO KARLA BLASE.  
Her bid of $200 to reserve a parking space at St. Andrew’s for 6 months won!!  Karla is 
graciously allowing Marianne to choose the space and use it from July 1—December 
31.  Watch for a sign in the north parking lot with Marianne’s name on it. 
 
Thank you to all the bidders! The money raised will go toward expenses at the Youth 
Gathering in New Orleans in 2024. 
 
THANK YOU, KARLA!!! 
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 THE LUTHERAN FOOD PANTRY 

The Lutheran Food Pantry appreciates all donations of shelf-stable food and personal care 
items. Items always needed include (the items with ** are especially needed at this time): 

**Breakfast bars (Pop Tarts, granola bars, oatmeal/fruit bars) 
**Canned chicken 
**Dry dinners (Hamburger Helper) 
**Fruit juice, small boxes/packets/bottles 
**Ramen noodles 
**Rice, white 1# or 2# bags 
**Saltine crackers 
**Snack items (small packages of cookies, nuts, fruit-flavored snacks, etc.) 
**Personal care items (shampoo, bar soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes) 

Canned fruits (peaches, pears, mandarin oranges, pineapple) 
Canned meats (ravioli, SpaghettiOs, etc.) 
Canned variety beans (chili, kidney, pinto) 
Canned meats (tuna, chicken, spam) 
Canned vegetables (**especially mixed vegetables, peas, corn, green beans) 
Fruits, canned (pears, peaches, pineapple, fruit cocktail, mandarin orange) 
Fruit juice, large bottles 
Jam and jelly 
Macaroni and cheese 
Pancake mix and syrup 
Pasta, dry (spaghetti, macaroni, noodles, etc.) 
Peanut butter 
Pork and beans 
Potatoes, boxed instant mashed 
Soups, condensed (vegetable, chicken noodle, tomato, cream of chicken, cream of mushroom) 
Spaghetti sauce 
Tomatoes, canned 

We know the Lutheran Food Pantry is a blessing to hungry families in our community and we are thankful 
for your donations and prayers in making it successful. 

Tom and Lynn Ochsner,  
Coordinators, The Lutheran Food Pantry 
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS JUNE, 2023 

1. We have a leak in the sanctuary roof. Charlotte Pasco is aware. 

2. The AC in the Library is not working. It appears the relay is not working. The part was installed in 

 1962 and the parts no longer exist. Charlotte is working on a solution to this issue. 

3. There has been hail damage to the red shingles on the east and west ends of the sanctuary. 

 These need to be painted and/or repaired. Charlotte will get a bid for repair. 

4. Doug has a plan to fix the candleholder part of the candelabrum. Pastor is going to make  

 drinking straw collars to keep the wicks from being caught in the threads of the brass toppers. 

5. Intinction will be practiced throughout the summer for Holy Communion. 

6. Students from The Lutheran Student Center will worship with us on June 25. 

7. A report to the Emmanuel Foundation regarding the grant we received is due at the end of June. 

 Charlotte Burke and Gene will meet with Shiloh next week. 

8. Gene and Sharlotte Veburg are looking at Sunday School curriculum for the Fall. Augsburg is  

 discontinuing their “paper” materials and will be offering online only. 

9. Tech Team Update: Jonathan reported the motherboard in the new computer is having issues. 

 He ordered a new motherboard and it should be here by the end of the week. As soon as that is 

 installed, the new computer software can be re-installed and brought to the sanctuary for our 

 use for worship. 

10. We had 3 Harvest Host Guests in May and 4 so far in June1 

12. Prayer and Care is not functioning like it should. Some of our homebound folks are being visited,  

 but not everyone is. Pastor will be looking into this and calling a meeting in the Fall to address  

 home visitations. 

12.Opening Balance in Checking was $18,801.84 and the ending balance was $17,566.73. Opening 

 Balance in Savings was $34,136.47 and the ending balance was $34,140.82. 

13.Regular giving in May was $6,659.66 less than the budget estimate. Year to date regular giving is 

 less than th budget estimate by $15,251.87. Special giving for May was $572.29. 

14. Faith Partners will have a speaker on Suicide Prevention on Aug 20. On Sept 13, we will host a  

 QPR (suicide prevention) Training for the public. October 15 we will hear about Justice in Action. 

 November 12, Pastor Otto Schultz will be here to talk about codependency. 

15. The Backpack balance looks good going into the Fall. The congregation can expect a presentation 

 on where we stand when we get closer to the Fall Semester. 
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PASTOR’S COUNCIL REPORT JUNE, 2023 
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 St Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Church Council Meeting Minutes May 16, 2023 
 
Present-Pastor Kim Osborn, Gene Veburg, Jonathan Gordon, Ryan Bates, Ron Lehms, Charlotte Burke, 
Annette Henry, Laura Hahn, Jim Yankech, Curt Weller 
 
Absent-Doug Wageman and Julie Cummings 
 
Opening Prayer –Gene V. 
 
Open Time For Congregation-Ashley Lowe made a presentation on the Home School Group that  
already uses St. Andrew’s. She proposed expanding the group to meeting daily and to include as many as 
25 children. 
 

Adoption of Agenda-Jonathan moved and Ryan seconded to approve the Agenda as presented. Motion 
carried. 

 
New Business  
Vitality  Initiative Update-The VI Team is working on activities for the 2nd Wednesday of each month 
beginning in June. The Team is working on getting a Food Truck to come to the parking lot to serve the 
meal. The neighborhood is invited to attend. The VI Team is also working on a Saltdog Game Night and 
having a Potluck in the Parsonage Backyard on October 1. They’re also working on a Multi-Cultural Potluck 
in December (to replace the Smorgasbord). 
Home School Group-Jonathan made a motion and Ryan seconded to allow the Home School Group to 
use the church building on a trial basis, subject to not-for-profit status and Ashley Lowe’s acquisition of the 
necessary insurance. A donation for using the building will also be negotiated to cover St. Andrew’s ex-
penses (heating, cooling, etc). 
 
Old Business 
Justice in Action Update-The Nehemiah Meeting took place on May 4, 2023.  Council decided St.  
Andrew’s will not get involved with this project at this  time, unless there is some specific way we can  
support the effort. 
 
Reports 
Council Minutes April 18, 2023– Charlotte Burke made a motion to accept the Minutes as presented. 
Ron seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Pastor’s Report-See attached . 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Opening Balance in Checking was $17,696.46. At the end of April, the balance was $18,801.84. Opening 
Balance in Savings was 434,132.26 and at the end of April  $34,136.47. 
 
Financial Secretary’s Report 
Regular giving in April was $1,054.08 above budget estimate. Year-to-Date regular giving is less than the 
budget estimate by $3,591.22. Special Giving for April was $1,574.19 
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 St Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

Church Council Meeting Minutes May 16, 2023    
 

Lutheran Food Pantry Report 
The LFP served 1197 people in the First Quarter of 2023.  That is 466 families. We received 4150 pounds 
of donated food. 
 
Faith Partners Update 
A speaker has been invited to help with awareness of social issues in our community. Speakers are being 
sought for QPE Training/Suicide Awareness and for Codependency. 
 
Upcoming Events 
Because of Pastor’s upcoming vacation June 19-July 2, Council agreed to move the Executive Committee 
Meeting to June 6 and the monthly Council Meeting to June 13. 
 
Adjournment  
Adjournment 8:32 PM. Jonathan moved and Ryan seconded. Motion carried. 
 
Closing Prayer 
Pastor Kim 
 
Recorded and submitted by Laura Hahn, Council Secretary 
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S T .  A N D R E W ’ S  S T A F F ,                                                 

C H U R C H  C O U N C I L ,  &  P I L L A R  C O N T A C T S  

Rev. Kimberlee Osborn, Pastor ……………….pastor@standrewslutheran.net………………………………………… (402) 483-1692 office 

            (402) 419-9031 cell 

Mandy West, Director of Music....................music@standrewslutheran.net................................................. (402) 890-7181 

Children's Choir needed………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..…… 

Marianne McAtee, Office Manager…………..secretary@standrewslutheran.net………………………………......…(402) 483-1692 

CHURCH COUNCIL 

Gene Veburg, President ……………….…….....eveburg@msn.com…........ ……….…………......………….……………  (402) 580-1018 

Charlotte Burke, Vice President ……...….....charhb18@gmail.com ………….......……….............……………….…  (402) 770-7018 

Laura Hahn, Secretary …………………......…  LHahn@linconefcu.org ………………………………………................   (402) 540-5219 

Curt Weller, Treasurer…………………………..  treasurer@standrewslutheran.net ……………….……………………  (402) 467-5406 

Doug Wageman, Financial Secretary ………doug.wageman03@gmail.com………………….……………………... (402) 450-9038 

Ryan Bates…………………………………..………. ryanbates13@live.com…………………………………………………..…..(402) 480-2804 

Julie Cummings……………………………………..kc31128@windstream.net………………………………………………… (402) 450-3517 

Jonathan Gordon………………………………….. jdgordon@me.com……………………………………………………………. (806) 470-7226 

Annette Henry.............................................. akhenry63@gmail.com...............................................................(402) 525-5576  

Ron Lehms…………………………………………… ron.lehms@gmail.com………………………………………………………. (402) 304-3860 

Jim Yankech………………….……………………….jimyankech@gmail.com……………………………………………………  (402) 304-1149 

WORSHIP 

Altar Guild Laura Hahn..............................  lhahn@lincone.fcu.org ……………………………………………………... (402) 540-5219 

Drama/Video Ministry Coord. Brian Clinton brclinton@gmail.com ………………………………………………………. (402) 464-0978 

Worship Director Mandy West.....................music@standrewslutheran.net...................................................(402) 631-3165 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  

Affirmation Pastor Kimberlee Osborn.........pastor@standrewslutheran.net ............................................... (402) 419-9031 

Christian Education needed....................................................................................................................... ................................... 

OUTREACH  

Backpack Program Co-Chair  Nancy Weller nancycweller@gmail.com………………………..………………………...(402) 467-5406 

                                 Co-Chair Rose Yankech jim_and_rose@hotmail.com……………………………………………..(402) 304-1152 

Boy Scouts  Ann Tellinghuisen..................... darkstar10@msn.com................................................................(515) 971-7753 

Food Pantry Lynn Ochsner……………………….lynnfochsner@icloud.com………………………………………………….(402) 890-6061 

Quilters Co-Chair Pam Dill………………………..hardil@aol.com …………………………….……………............…………. (402) 560-2426 

              Co-Chair Margaret Hoffmeyer........ mlhoffmeyer@windstream.net.................................................. (402) 325-7486 

Outreach Co-Chair Marsha Jensen………….. marshajensen101@gmail.com.................................................(402) 430-0152 

                Co-Chair David Jensen………….…. davidjensen101@gmail.com.....................................................(402) 430-4903 

Prayer Shawls Co-Chair Anna Schundrenko schundrenko@aol.com …………………………………………………... (402) 466-3664 

                         Co-Chair Jan Nelson.................................................................................... ..............................(402) 464-6877 

HOSPITALITY & FELLOWSHIP 

Funeral Food Director Lorene Wiggins …… tw389703@gmail.com… ..........................................................(402) 525-4608  

Prayer Chain & Prayer & Care Pastor Osborn…pastor@standrewslutheran.net …………………………………... (402) 419-9031 

Middle & High School Youth Program Pastor Osborn. pastor@standrewslutheran.net .............................. (402) 419-9031 

Nursery Supervisor needed………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Parish Health needed....................................................................................................................... ............................................. 

Wedding Coordinator Marianne McAtee......secretary@standrewslutheran.net............................................(402) 432-0170 

WELCA  Co-Chair Pam Dill………..……………...hardil@aol.com……………………...................................................(402) 310-7064 

              Co-Chair Margaret Hoffmeyer……...mlhoffmeyer@windstream.net…………………………………………   (402) 325-7486 

STEWARDSHIP 

Endowment Ken Broman…………………………ken@fiqadvisors.com…………………,….…….....……….……………... (402) 486-0535 

Memorial Co-Chair Donna Awtry...................donnaawtry@yahoo.com............................................................(308) 530-0701 

                 Co-Chair Pat Harris.......................Parohar02@gmail.com.............................................................. (402) 489-1144 

Scholarship  Carmen Westfahl…............................................................................................................. ......... (402) 464-9539 

Stewardship needed…………….........................................…………….................................................................... ........................... 

CHURCH SUPPORT  

Nominating  David Jensen……...……………….davidjensen101@gmail.com………………………………………..... (402) 430-9403 

Property  Charlotte Pasco...........................  cpasco1@neb.rr.com................................................................  (402) 466-0672 

mailto:brclinton@gmail.com
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1015 Lancaster lane 

Lincoln, ne 68505 

Phone: 402-483-1692 

E-mail: secretary@standrewslutheran.net 

Office Hours:  8:00am-3:00pm Tuesday-Friday 

S T .  A N D R E W ’ S  

L U T H E R A N  C H U R C H  

WE’RE ON THE WEB! 
STANDREWSLUTHERAN.NET 

 
Please join us for Sunday in-person worship 

 (also via Zoom) at 9:00am 
 Zoom Meeting Room # 717-771-9636. Password 773704 

Call in number: 346-248-7799 or 
go to the website standrewslutheran.net  

and you can click on the Zoom link!  
 

 

http://standrewslutheran.net/

